Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes

March 22, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order on March 22, 2012 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.

Roll Call: 
· The following clubs were absent: Naugatuck Valley, North Eastern CT Bassmasters and Statewide Bassmasters.
Correspondence: 
· Ray and Ronnie Kerchal sent a letter thanking the CBFN for the memorial bench that is in Danbury Town Park.
· Sylvia Malloy sent a birthday card and $50 donation to the Robert S Malloy UConn Scholarship in memory of herson, Robert S. Malloy.
· Lee Housley donated $100 through N.E. Utilities’ “Dollars for Doers”.
Announcements:

· Craig Mergins sent a letter announcing Riverfront Recapture’s “Sporting Chance for Youth Day”, 6/9/12 at Riverside Park, in Hartford, CT 9AM-2PM.

A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.

Report of Officers

Treasurers Report: Marc Levesque
Conservation Report: Sylvia Morris for Dave Santos
· Richard Zanzaleri will now assist David with Conservation.

· Simms presentedB.A.S.S.  a check for $6500 at the B.A.S.S. Masters Classicto be used for Conservation. This was the monies from the sale of the Simms Rainsuits to the Federation Nation Executive Boards. ($50.00 a suit)  
Boating Advisory:
· Meeting was a conference call.
· The CBFN needs a representative for meetings on 5/12/12 and 11/12/12 at the Maritime Aquarium in Norwalk.
C.L.A. Report: Dave Gilbert
· Sink or Swim Program.

· Zebra Mussel Forms were distributed.

· Landowners will be testing the phosphate levels in the soil.
Tournament Report: Harry Gordon:

· Help is needed for the two scholarship tournaments, 5/5/12 and 5/6/12.

· The trailer will be picked up from Reynolds and taken to be checked for any maintenance issues.

· A proposal was made to have the tournament trailer serviced. It will be brought up under New Business.
NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.

Sponsorship Report: Bob Nelson:
· Castle Baits- Castle Baits will be offering a 10% discount to all CBFN members. The discount code will be posted on the CBFN forum page when ready.
· Reynolds’ Garage & Marine Inc.- Reynolds’ Garage & Marine Inc. will be holding their open house this Saturday 3/24/12.

· Reynolds’ Garage & Marine, Inc. is pleased to announce a new program that will double your Reynolds’ Ranger Cup Money or Skeeter Real Money. If you have purchased a new Ranger or Skeeter from Reynolds’ Garage & Marine you are eligible. Win a sanctioned C.B.F.N. tournament and Reynolds’ will double the Reynolds’ Ranger Cup or Skeeter Real Money

· To be eligible:

· The angler must be the original owner of a Ranger or Skeeter purchased new from Reynolds’ Garage & Marine, Inc.

· That boat must be used by the owner during a sanctioned event.

· The angler must comply with all Ranger Cup or Skeeter Real Money rules. See appropriate manufacturers website for details

· Reynolds’ Ranger Cup payout amount is $200.00 per event. Skeeter Real Money payout is according to pay schedule on website.

· http://www.skeeterboats.com/events/real_money/

· http://www.rangerboats.com/staticPages/rcup.cfm

· TRAIL EVENTS(Tournament #1 May 20th, #2 June 24th, and #3 July 15th)
May 5th Scholarship Tournament
· 2 DAY CHAMPIONSHIP(Oct 6th&7th)
2012 C.B.F.N. Angler Division Rewards Program (Sponsored by Reynolds’ Garage and Marine)

· Reynolds’ Garage and Marine will sponsor the Angler Incentive Program during the 2012 Tournament Trail. Additionally, Reynolds’ has offered to double the incentive for all of their customers who have purchased a new boat. Anglers who are paired with the top three finishing Co-Anglers in each of the four tournament trail events will be rewarded as follows: 

• The Angler who is paired with the first place finishing Co-Angler will receive $75.00. ($150.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser) 

• The Angler who is paired with the second place finishing Co-Angler will receive $50.00. ($100.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser) 

• The Angler who is paired with the third place finishing Co-Angler will receive $25.00. ($50.00 if they are a Reynolds new boat purchaser)

· US Reel- U.S. Reel will still be a sponsor in 2012.

· Dig-In Shallow Water Anchor- Dig-In will be the sponsor of our May 5th Scholarship Tournament. They will be giving us 150 T-shirts and promotional merchandise for the tournament. We have received (2) anchoring systems (Fish Hunter Packages). The 2 packages will be used at the banquet. ALL CBFN members can receive a 5% discount at their website (www.diginanchor.com). Use the promo code CBFN2012, to get the discount, when ordering online.

· Boat U.S.- Boat U.S. has given us 7 free memberships to be used at our tournaments and our banquet. 

· All Terrain Tackle- All Terrain Tackle has given $822.50 worth of merchandise to be used at our tournaments and the banquet. Their products can be seen on their website. (www.allterraintackle.com) 

· Kistler Rods- Kistler Rods has weekly and daily specials on their website: (www.kistlerrods.com)

· tungstenweights.com- All CBFN members can receive a 20% discount on all tungsten weights and products in the on-line store (www.tungstenweights.com). The discount code to enter is "CTBASS".
· Keitech- Keitech will be giving us baits to be distributed at our tournaments and the banquet. Keitech will also be holding open tournaments. These tournaments are posted on the calendar at the CBFN website. They will be holding open tournaments at Candlewood Lake on 4/25/12, 5/4/12 and 5/11/12.

· Cabin Creek- Cabin Creek will be giving us baits to be distributed at our tournaments and the banquet.

· Berkley- Pure Fishing Discount Purchase Program is planning on announcing 4 “events” this year focusing on new and core products. Not all of their brands and products will be available during each quarterly event. This program is not designed to circumvent any retailers and we strongly encourage you to support them with any additional purchases.

· https://www.shakespeare-fishing.com/tackle_shack/

· Enter your complete email address as your username (this is how they will contact you regarding your order) 

· You must contact Sylvia Morris or Bob Nelson for the password.

· Carhartt- The company owned, Carhartt Retail Store, in New England, located at Legacy Place in Dedham MA, would like to share with your local B.A.S.S. Chapter a special offer! We would like to include our B.A.S.S. members a special discount with our Carhartt @ Work program. 

Free membership to the Contractor Discount Program

· 15% discount on work purchases (for all product other than FR)

· 10% discount on FR purchases

· Dedicated service in store

· Free Price quotes 

· Priority in ordering for Special Orders

· Access to exclusive Carhartt @ Work Days outside of the regular store hours and Private Events!

· We are currently in the process of negotiating contracts for the 2012 season. 

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee: 
· 3 applications have been received. Judging will be 4/26/12.
Banquet Committee: Sylvia Morris:

The banquet will be held 11/10/12 at The Chowder Pot, in Hartford.

Membership Committee: Paul Dingee:

18 names were received from interested, potential members at the two shows. So far, 11 of them have been connected with a club and are joining!
Raffle Committee: 
· Ken and Sylvia met for 3 hours to clean up a “mess” that was created by clubs that did not follow the rules of our raffle sales.

· We brought in $16,870 dollars in sales. Sold 3374 tickets. 255 tickets were sold at the shows.

· The gift cards and all expenses totaled approximate$9,500. The  CBFN Scholarship gets 10% Gross Sales (1,687.00)  leaving us a profit of approximate $5,683 dollars.

· Approximately, $1400 more than last year. Next month we will have actual figures.
Website Committee:
· Nick Gugliotti and his wife had a baby boy, Massimo. Congratulations!
· Nick will attend the April meeting to make a presentation regarding updating the website.
If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net

Audit Committee: None.

Youth Report: Sylvia Morris/Ron Frisk
· Chris Evans donated 7-10 Castaway Rods

· Todd Weismuller donated baits for the youth anglers

· We have 16 kids fishing the youth trail this year. We will need 8 boat captains for each tournament.

· Ron Frisk will assist Terry with the running of the youth program.
Finance Committee: None.

State Team Report: Sylvia Morris:

· State team met at Sylvia’s.

· Shirts will be ordered.

· Frabill Suits are available at a 50% discount to state team members.

· A side pot will be in place during the Divisional paid for by the Team members.
· Mike Billings made personalized Nike travel bags for each member of the team.

· Ct Outfitters, through Mike Perciballi, offered tungsten to the state team at their cost.
· Frogg Toggs are ordered and some are in, backorders will come by April 15th.
Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given

Old Business: Sylvia Morris
· Bylaw committee members are needed to make the bylaws “current”. (Three people)
· No excused absences.

· Casting Kids will be held at Cabela’s, in East Hartford on 4/7/12.

· Kerchal Tournament 4/29/12

· CBFN Scholarship Tournament 5/5/12

· Robert S. Malloy Scholarship Tournament 5/6/12
New Business: Sylvia Morris
· Youth- Motion for $725 made and approved for carpets to be made by Abe Kalechman for Casting Kids.

· Tournament- Motion made and approved for maintenance of the tournament trailer, not to exceed $2500.

· Lake Lilinonah boat ramp will be closed sometime in July, for 4 months to create a new parking lot and boat launch. Latin’s Cove is scheduled to be redone in 2014.

· CLA-Will have a billboard on Rt.7 
· A proposal was made, by the Executive Board, for an emergency by-law change, to increase the 
CBFN Dues by $25.00 per member. Members over the age of 60 will pay ½ of the CBFN dues. This would save everyone $25.00!
· Raffle-Executive Board suggested doing away with the Raffle and increase dues.
We voted on the emergency By-Law change, it passed unanimously. We now take it back to our clubs and discuss it next month and vote on the By-Law proposal at the CBFN May meeting.
AMENDMENTS TO BYLAWS

A. Bylaw proposals must be submitted to the Executive Board by the September Federation meeting. The proposals will then be brought by the Executive Committee to the Bylaw Committee to eliminate redundancies and for clarification (with author's approval). The proposals will then be brought to the Board of Directors at the October meeting (copies given to each board member), so that the Directors can bring them back to their respective clubs for discussion. The Board of Directors will then discuss the proposals at the November meeting and vote on them in December, with the approved Bylaws taking effect in January. In the event that an emergency is declared (as determined by 2/3 of the FULL BOARD OF DIRECTORS), this Bylaw will not apply to the situation, and the affected Bylaw will be subject to change in compliance with the methods used prior to the enactment of this Bylaw (i.e., the proposed amendment presented to all members of the Board of Directors at least sixty (60) days prior to the vote).
B. The revision to the Bylaws will be voted on by the Board of Directors of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation. A 2/3 majority vote of the Board of Directors present is necessary to accept a revision or amendment. 

C. After a revision has been voted on and accepted, written notification, through either the newsletter or by direct mail, will be sent to each club President. 

Current By-Law:

ARTICLE VIII

MEMBERSHIP

A. Definition of Membership

 The members of this Federation are those persons and organizations having membership rights in accordance with the provisions of these Bylaws. 

     1. Membership dues

a. Annual dues in the CBFN (Connecticut Bass Federation Nation) shall be $25.00 per `year. 

Proposed change:

     1. Membership dues

a. Annual dues in the CBFN (Connecticut Bass Federation Nation) shall be $50.00 per `year. 

Current By-Law:

  B. Categories of Membership

  3. Over 60

a. Any Federation member over the age of 60 who has been a Federation member for at least five (5) years will receive their Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation membership FREE. 

Proposed Change:

  B. Categories of Membership

  3. Over 60

a. Any Federation member over the age of 60 who has been a Federation member for at least five (5) years will pay HALF of the current Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation membership dues.
· Meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:00p.m.

· Next Meeting: April 25, 2012
